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Secretary’s Report 2018/19 
 

This year has been a very sad year for The Almond Tree. 

 

Unfortunately, the secretary was taken very ill, very suddenly in 

December 2017 and this had a dramatic impact on The Almond Tree’s 

bid for a new contract with Merthyr Tydfil County Borough Council. 

 

The Almond Tree was narrowly unsuccessful with its bid and as of May 

2018, it’s counselling provision ceased. 

 

An application to the National Lottery was made, but this too was 

unsuccessful and the trustees made the difficult decision to close The 

Almond Tree’s counselling operation in Merthyr Tydfil. 

 

Due to ongoing ill health, the project manager and secretary was unable 

to pursue further funding options and consequently the charity has, to all 

intents and purposes, closed. 

 

The trustees would like to thank all the counsellors (past and present) 

who contributed to the work of The Almond Tree in supporting children, 

young people and adults of Merthyr Tydfil and the surrounding area in 

an exemplary manner and making a difference to so many lives. 

 

 

Anthony Jenkins 
(Project Manager & Secretary) 
 

 

 

 

 

 




















